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23 August 2022 

Dear  

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received 
on 26 July 2022. You requested the following: 

1. In what countries have we retained third party collection providers to locate
customers and facilitate repayments?

2. Can you tell me who those third parties are, and the terms of their
engagement? How do we pay them? How much do we pay them?

3. Have they been successful? How many people have they tracked down and
contacted in each of the countries they are active in? How many people have
they assisted to get back on track?

4. What options are there for “more robust collection activities” for overseas
borrowers? I wonder what that means?

5. What are those activities, and what does a more diverse range of overseas
customer groups mean?

6. What customer groups have been identified? Could you share that information
with me? I suspect diverse means by country, but I may be wrong.

7. What is the policy for cancelling some or all of the late payment interest? I’d
like to see the policy wording, please: When do people qualify for this? Do they
have to commit to a deal ?, etc

8. How often has penalty interest been cancelled? I do not know what is the best
timeframe to ask for. It’s been a funny few years. Perhaps the last three. Please
split by total, or just partial cancellation.

Questions 1-3 

Collecting student loan repayments from borrowers overseas, and maintaining contact 
with those borrowers, is challenging. Under the terms of the loan documents borrowers 
sign, the borrower is obliged to keep their contact information up to date with Inland 
Revenue (IR). 

Where borrowers do not keep their records up to date, or do not engage with IR to address 
their debt, IR will use third party providers to locate and seek payment from borrowers 
overseas. 

IR recently issued a Request for Proposal (RFP) for offshore debt collection services. As 
commercial negotiations are underway, IR is unable to provide information about these 
suppliers. 

However, historically when we have had reason to believe that a borrower is in Australia 
or the United Kingdom, we have engaged the services of Baycorp and Receivables 
Management Limited. These agencies facilitate collection action on IR’s behalf in the 
country the borrower resides as appropriate. 
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